 Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Airport Operations Committee

April 20, 2018
Minutes

A meeting of the SARAA Airport Operations Committee took place on Friday, April 20, 2018 and was called to order by Mr. Leonard at 8:00 a.m. in the David C. McIntosh Boardroom, Harrisburg International Airport with the following members of the Committee present:



      Bill Leonard, Chair
   Nick DiFrancisco

Also attending were Timothy Edwards (Executive Director),  Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director), Stephen Libhart (SARAA Board), James Gross (SARAA Board), James Helsel (SARAA Board), David Spaulding (Deputy Director, Planning and Engineering), Tom Peiffer (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration), Belinda Svirbely (Deputy Director, Operations, Security & Public Safety),  Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, IT),  Scott Miller (Deputy Director, Advertising & Public Relations), and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant). 
Minutes:  The minutes of the March 23, 2018 Airport Operations Committee were deemed approved.  

Enplanement Report:

Mr. Miller reported that HIA is tracking close to budgeted projections.  Enplaned Passengers were up .2% year-to-date.  Total Passengers were down .7% year-to-date.  Departing Load Factor is down year-to date. Commercial Landed Weight is up 8.3% year-to-date. Operations at MDT and CXY are both down year-to-date.      
Air Canada:  The fourth trip to Toronto starts on May 1st.  
Frontier Airlines:  Frontier starts service on July 21st    Marketing efforts to promote Frontier will begin in May.
Project Update:

Mr. Spaulding reported on the following:
Rehabilitate Runway, Phase 4, HIA:  Bi-weekly progress meetings are being held.  This work is scheduled to begin on April 30th, 2018.  Paving work is scheduled for mid-May.
Install Weather Equipment, Phase 2, FCRA:  The foundation and infrastructure work is completed.  The weather equipment will be installed upon receipt of frequency assignment.  
Install Perimeter Fence, Phase 2, GRA:   The fence construction is on hold due to discrepancies between the drawings and the actual property line.  A Board paper will be presented later in the meeting to address this problem.  
Shaner Hotel Group:   The contractor is working on the exterior insulation and finish.  They are also working on the interior dry wall installation and finishing. This project is still on schedule to open in August, 2018.
Avflight Office and Hangar:  A Temporary Occupancy Certificate was issued by the Township on April 10th.   The contractor is working on the building and airfield security systems.  A grand opening event is scheduled for May 24th.
Penrac LLC:  The installation of the pre-engineered building is in progress.  Construction of the masonry office building is in progress.  They are on target for an estimated completion date of July 1st. 
Projects going out for bid:

Parallel Taxiway Extension, FCRA:  The first phase of this project will be advertised the weekend of April 21st.  Bids will be opened on June 6th.
Runway Rehabilitation Project, HIA:  The final phase of this project will be advertised the weekend of April 28th.

MCCA Agreement:  Mr. Spaulding also commented that he received the executed Military Cooperative Construction Agreement (MCCA) from the Air National Guard.
JMT Contract/Comprehensive Signage Design, HIA:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to execute a Task Order agreement for a lump sum of $200,500 from Johnson, Mirmiran & Thompson to design the short-term comprehensive landside roadway signing system for HIA as recommended in the Comprehensive Sign Study dated January 2017.   This project was not included in the 2018 budget.  Funding for this work will come from the SARAA Capital Improvement Account or from the funds set aside from the sale of the Bethlehem Steel property.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
Purchase Mini Excavator:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve the purchase of one 2018 Compact Excavator machine with an equipment trailer for use by the HIA Grounds Maintenance Department.  The excavator price is $60,460 and the trailer price is $10,699 for a total combined project cost of $71,159.  The purchase is available through the PA State Contract program.  Funding for this project will come from the Renewal and Replacement Account and was approved in the 2018 Capital Improvement Budget.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
Purchase Crack Sealing Machine:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve the purchase of one 2018 Crafco 125 gallon Super Shot Melter for crack sealing in asphalt pavements at all four SARAA-owned airports.  The Crafco machine price is $48,014.30.  The purchase is available through the PA State Contract program.  Funding for this project was approved in the 2018 Operating Budget.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.  

Building Automation Updates:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to authorize the Executive Director to execute a proposal from Johnson Controls in an amount not to exceed $132,200.00 for updates to the Building Automation System at HIA.  The terminal building uses the Johnson Controls Metasys System for building automation. The 26 primary controllers throughout the system have become obsolete and are no longer supported.  In 2017 SARAA purchased new controllers to replace the obsolete units.  For 2018, SARAA has planned to have Johnson Controls replace the old units with the newer controllers, update the system and related software, and provide training for SARAA staff.  Funding for this work is included in the 2018 SARAA budget.   

There were no objections to forward this item to the full Board for approval.  
Hangar & Pilot Lounge:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve a supplemental agreement with Hoover Engineering Services of New Cumberland to increase their contract amount by $10,000 for a new total contract amount not-to-exceed $45,500 to provide land development, design and bid services for the construction of a new hangar with pilot lounge to replace the existing terminal building at FCRA.  Hoover Engineering has proposed consolidating the four tracks of land that comprise the FCRA into one subdivision in order to eliminate setback issues during future development projects.  In order to consolidate the existing parcels into one subdivision it will be necessary to conduct a boundary survey.  This supplemental design work will be funded by SARAA from the Capital Improvement Account Reserve.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
Perimeter Fence, (Supplemental), GRA:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve a supplemental agreement with L.R. Kimball to increase their contract amount by $11,960 for a new total contract amount not-to-exceed $107,043 to perform an airport boundary survey for the project to construct a perimeter fence to enclose the air operations area at Gettysburg Regional Airport.  This resulted from discrepancies that occurred between the proposed fence line and existing property line. This will be funded through an FAA grant.  

There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.  

Century Engineering, Second Amendment to Sublease to Naylor-Adams Aviation:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve a second amendment to sublease for Century Engineering to extend sublease to Naylor-Adams Aviation, LLC, for an additional two years commencing on May 1, 2018 and ending on April 30, 2020.  There is no funding impact anticipated as a result of this action.   
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval as a Consent Calendar item.

Empire Aviation Termination Agreement, GRA:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to authorize the Executive Director to execute a Termination Agreement between SARAA and Empire Aviation and Leasing, LLC for the hangar lease and operating agreements at Gettysburg Regional Airport.  In 2005, SARAA and Empire Aviation and Leasing, LLC (Tenant) executed agreements for a hangar lease and an operating agreement allowing the Tenant to conduct aircraft maintenance and flight school business at GRA.  Rent for the hangar commenced on August 1, 2017.  In December, 2017, SARAA met with Tenant personnel to discuss the fact that no rents had been paid.  At the end of December, the Tenant sent SARAA a letter requesting release from the agreements.  SARAA felt that a formal Termination Agreement was in the best interests of the Authority in order to indemnify SARAA against actions taken by the Tenant during the period of the lease/operating agreement or actions related to the removal of the fuel.  The Tenant has agreed to all of the conditions listed in the Board paper.  Revenues from the Tenant were not anticipated in the 2018 SARAA Budget.    
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval as a Consent Calendar item.
GA Airports:

Community Day Event: Planning continues for this event, which is scheduled for June 9th.  Staff is meeting with the Township Manager of Fairview Township today and will invite representatives of Fairview Township to the event.
Gettysburg Regional Airport:  There is still an interested party who would like to continue aircraft maintenance at Gettysburg.  Mr. Stevens asked them for financial statement information, particularly their income statement, and will keep the Board informed when the financial documents are received.  Staff wants to make sure the interested party is fully aware of the limitations of the financial opportunity in Gettysburg.
Adjournment:  Mr. Libhart adjourned the meeting at 9:01 a.m.
Next Meeting:  Friday, May 25, 2018, 8:00 a.m. 


              Harrisburg International Airport
Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards
Executive Director

Prepared by Camille Springer



PAGE  
6

